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CPGCSA ANNUAL MEETING

The Annual Meeting and elections were held at
the October meeting at Hershey Country Club.
Listed below are your officers and directors for
the 1994 season.
President: Anthony Goodley, CGCS

Heritage Hills Golf Resort

Vice President:  Sam Snyder, CGCS

Hercules Country Club
Secretary/ John Dougherty
Treasurer: Overlook Golf Club
Past President:  Dave Rafferty

Chambersburg Country Club

John Gehman
Butter Valley Golf Port

Directors:

Matt Shaffer
Hershey Country Club

Ken Pepple
Wyncote Golf Club

Jim Jones, CGCS
Fairview Golf Course

Mel Leaver
Brookside Country Club

Corkey Knoll
Moselem Springs Golf Club
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* Don’t forget to return your reservation form for
the Hershey Bears Family Night by December 1,
1993. We have a 55 person limit.
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MID-WEST FLOOD RELIEF FUND

At the September meeting of the Central
Pennsylvania GCSA, we announced that we
were accepting donations to be sent to the vic-
tims of the Mid-west Flood. Through your
donations, we were able to collectand contribute
$250.00 to the American Red Cross for this cause.

Acknowledgement from the American Red
Cross has been received.
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* Meeting dates are available for next year.
Contact Tony Goodley at (717) 755-1919 if you
are interested in hosting a CPGCSA meeting,.

* Please contact Wanda if there is a change in
your address or em?loyment soshe cankeep our
roster and mailing list current.

* Thanks to Mike Yenny and Matt Shaffer and
their staff for a wetbutenjoyable day at Hershey
Country Club.
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CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA CLUB
MANAGERS ASSOCIATION
SCHOLARSHIPS

The Central Pennsylvania Club Managers
Association of America sponsors an annual golf
tournament to suppeort their scholarship fund.
Applicants for this scholarship must be pursu-
ing a career in one of the followinig fields: Club
Management, Culinary Arts, Golf Course Su-
perintendent, or Golf Professional.

If you know someone who would be inter-
ested in applying for this scholarship, please
contact Wanda at (717) 274-6004 to recelve an
application.



CPGCSA BOARD NEWS

The annual meeting of the Central Pennsylvania Golf Course Superintendents
Association was held at Hershey Country C}llub, Tuesday, October 12, 1993. The
meeting was opened by President Dave Rafferty at 7:20 P.M. He thanked Matt
Shaffer and the entire staff at Hershey Country Club fora ﬁreat day. He noted that
everyone was sorry that it rained and that we haven't really had a chance to enjoy
it since many of the people were looking forward to playing the course knowing ifs
excellent reputation.

The Treasurer’s report was given. The income as of this date is $18,135.90.
Expenses were $11,138.10 and our balance in the checkbook as of this day is
$6,789.73. Mel Leaver, Membership Chairman, introduced Sherri Kuehne (Class B)
as the newest member of the association. She was welcomed to the association
warmly. Jim Jones, Judge of Elections, began the election process. His helpers
passed out ballots while Jim noted that Class AA, A, B, C, and R members were
eligible to vote. Jim announced that for President, Tony Goodley had been
nominated and asked for nominations from the floor. With no nominations
forthcoming, Jim declared that Tony Goodley is the new President of Central Penn
GCSA. Jim then announced that for Vice President the nomination of Sam Snyder
and asked for floor nominations. No nominations were forthcoming. Jim declared
Sam Snyder Vice President of Central Penn GCSA. For Secretary/Treasurer, Ken
Pepple and John Dougherty had been nominated. Jim opened the floor for
nominations and none were forthcoming and the election process began. After votes
were counted John Dougherty was elected as Secretary/Treasurer of Central Penn
GCSA. For Director Jim read the list of nominees: John Gehman, Matt Shaffer, H.
Jim Loke, Ken McFadden, and Mark Hendrixson. Jim opened the floor for nomina-
tions and none were forthcoming and the election proceeded. The counting of
ballots — John Gehman and Matf Shaffer were elected Directors of Central Penn
GCSA for a three-year term.

In the meantime, Golf Chairman, John Dougherty passed out trophies. The
Club Championship of the Association was won by Jeff Shockley, First P‘iight went
to John Dougherty, Second Flight went to Thomas Ocepek, and Third Flight went
to Bill Corcoran.

At this pointin the meeting, President Dave Raffertﬂ and incoming President
Tony Goodley both went to the podium and Dave passed the gavel to Tony Goodley
and made a few remarks expressing his gratitude to the association for all the help
he has received and fond memories which he will always carry with him of being
President of Central Penn. Tony then presented Dave with” a Past President’s
plaque. Tony noted the many things that Dave had been involved with and is still
Involved with and will be involved with in the future. Also, noted Dave and John
Chassard, both members of Central Penn are running for the PTC Board of Directors.
We ask that you support both of these gentlemen and then Tony spoke of his hopes
tohave asmooth year as President of Central Penn and hoping to move forward with
the Association.

65th GCSAA

Golf Course Conference
and Show

January 31-February 7, 1994 % Dallas Convention Center % Dallas, Texas

PRESIDENT

DAVE RAFFERTY
CHAMBERSBURG COUNTRY CLUB
717-2639747

VICE PRESIDENT

TONY GOODLEY, CGCS
HERTAGE HILLS GOLF RESORT
717-755-191%

SECRETARY/TREASURER
SAM SNYDER

COLONIAL COUNTRY CLUB
717-545-6760

PRESIDENT EMERITUS
JOHN CHASSARD
LEHKSH COUNTRY CLUB
(215)267-4643

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
KEN PEPPLE
WYNCOTE GCLF CLUB
{215)932-4510

MEL LEAVER
BROOKSIDE COUNTRY CLUB
(215)966-2354

JOHN DOUGHERTY
OVERLOOK GOLF CLUB
(717)569-6221

JEFF EDWARDS
NORTH HILLS COUNTRY CLUB
(215)887-2029

CORKY KNOLL
MOBELEM SPRING'S COUNTRY CLUB
{215)944-7616

JIM JONES
FAIRVIEW GOLF COURSE
1752735611

EDUCATION COMMITIEE
KEN PEPPLE

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE
MEL LEAVER

GOLF COMMITTEE
JOHN DOUGHERTY

PUBLIC RELATIONS/SOCIAL COMMITIEE

JEFF EQDWARDS

BY-LAWS/PLANNING
CORKY KNOLL

CHAPTER RELATIONS COMMITTEE
JOHN CHASSARD

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
JiM JONES

PAST PRESIDENTS

FRED N. BAKER

CHARLES A BARLEY
ROBERT BEYER, CGCS

C. WILLIAM BLACK, CGC5
GREG BORZOK, CGCS
JOHN BOYD

DWIGHT H, BRUBAKER
CHARLES H. CADIZ, CGCS
KENMETH DIETRICH, CGCS
GREG FANTUZZL, CGCS
JEFFREY FRY

RICHARD FUNK

MICHAEL C. HAIR

RIEY E, HECKERT

FRED HEINLEN, CGCS
CAMERON 5. HENDERSON
JAMES JONES, CGCS
BYRON F. KNOLL, JR.
HARRY L. LATCHAW
JAMES MACLAREN, CGCS
JORN MCCORMICK
SEORGE MORMS

Y. LEWIS PAYSON

DAVID P. PORTZ. CGCS
DANIEL L SNOWBERGER
RICHARD SUTTLES
EOWARD TABOR

BILL WALL

DAVID WENZEL, CSCS
MICHAEL WALT

RICHARD WILT

TERRY WUESCHINSKI, CGCS




HERSHEY BEARS FAMILY NIGHT
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 11, 1993
HERSHEY BEARS VS, ROCHESTER AMERICANS

DINNER BUFFET IN THE BEARS DEN AT 6:00 PM. .
(Room Opens at 5:30 PM. - look for signs for the Bear’s Den, ring doorbell for entrance)

(Mark your dinner choice on the reservation form)

- “BEARS DEN DELIGHT” - A succulent eight ounce chicken breast wrapped around our
own bread filling,

“CENTER ICE SPECIAL” - Freshly carved tender roast beef served with au jus.

(Each Dinner includes: roll and butter, potato, vegetable du jour,
non-alcoholic beverage, coffee, tea, dessert.)

GAME TIME - 7:30 PM. (Promenade Section 24)

The Bears Den will also be available during intermissions (through last
intermission) for popcorn, soft pretzels, and sodas.

DINNER - $18.10 (Includes Tax and Gratuity)
GAME TICKETS - $9.25

RESERVATION DEADLINE - DECEMBER 1, 1993
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HERSHEY BEARS RESERVATION FORM:

Name:

Address:

Number In Party X $2735 = %

Dinner Choice:  “Bears Den Delight” (chicken) __ or “Center Ice Special” (beef)

Please Make Check Payable To: CPGCSA
Mail To: Wanda S. Fry, P. O. Box 1420, Lebanon, PA 17042

Any Questions, Please Call Wanda at (717) 274-6004 Or Jeff Edwards at (215) 825-2520.
(If you are planning on bringing Kour children, please let Wanda know because we may be able to work
out a childrens menu with Hersheypark Arenagj

Reservations due by December 1, 1993. (Space limited to 55 peaple)



MEMBERSHIP NEWS

The following individual has aplplied for mem-
bership into our association. "If there are no
written objections within the next seven days, he
will be accepted into our association at the next
meeting.

MarcJ. Shotzberger
Hummer Sports Turf ............... Class AF

At the present time we are unable to accept any
other AF members due to the percentages of our
membership categories according to our by-
laws. We will continue to accept applications for
this classification to be put on a waiting list.

If you know of anyone who is interested in
membership into the organization or has ques-
tions on the status of their application, please
have them contact Mel at (215?866—2354.

PTC NEWS

The following is a IistinF of u};coming events
sponsored by the Pennsylvania Turfgrass Coun-
cil and the Pennsylvania State University.

lanuary 10-12, 1994

Eastern PA Turf Conference & Trade Show,
Valley Forge Convention Center, 1200 First
Avenue, King of Prussia, PA. Contact: Scott
Guiser, Bucks County Cooperative Extension,
Neshaminy Manor Center, Doylestown, PA
18901, (215) 345-3283 or PTC, P. Q. Box 1078,
Lemont, PA 16851-1078, (814) 863-3475.

February 10, 1994

Northeastern Pennsylvania Turfgrass and
Grounds Maintenance School. Mt. Laurel Re-
sort, White Haven, PA. Contact: Department of
Agronomy, 116 ASI Building, University Park,
PA 16802 (814) 865-2543 or PTC, P. O. Box 1078,
Lemont, PA 16851-1078, (814) 863-3475.

February 22-24, 1994 :
Western PA Turf Conference & Trade Show,
Pittsburgh Expo Mart/Radisson Hotel, 101 Mall
Boulevard, Monroeville, PA. Contact: Eric
Oesterling, Westmoreland Country Coop. Ext.
971 Old Salem Road, P. O. Box 250, Greensburg,
PA 15601 (412)837-1402 or PTC, P. O. Box 1078,
Lemont, PA 16851-1078, (814) 863-3475.

CENTRAL PENN GCSA WINS
MET TOURNAMENT

The Central Penn GCSA sent a team to the Met-
ropolitan GCSA tournament at Arcola Country
Club in Paramus, NJ. The Central has been
participating in this tournament for approxi-
mately 10 years and this was the fourth time we
won in the 16 years of the tournament.

1st  Central Penn 466
2nd  Philadelphia 467
3rd Long Island 478

Members of this year’s team included:

Michael Benedict ~Whitey Krout

Dan Davis Faron Stoops
]effrel}é Fry Robert Mogel
Tom Kintzer Milton Jennings

Mike also won the individual tournament with a
round of 77 in a four way playoff. Also in the
playoff was Dan Davis.

Congratulations are also extended to Mike's
daughter, Holly Benedict who won the District 3
Girls High School Golf Championship at Briar-
wood Golf Course with scores of 72 -74.

JUST A REMINDER --

Should you need to FAX information to Wanda,
the number is the same as her home telephone
number (717) 274-6004. If the answering ma-
chine picks up, be sure to let it run through the
record%d message, then the Fax will automati-
cally turn on.

If you have any accomplishments or things you
have done that could benefit other members,
lease be sure to get the information to Wanda or
Fim Jones.
Wanda - P. O. Box 1420
Lebanon, PA 17042

Jim- P. O. Box 108
Quentin, PA 17083
FAX (717) 273-0108
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